
 



 

 

 

8 Straight Years of Independent Audits 

Dear UPF Donor:  

We know that you entrust us with something more than our shared mission in the media; you 
also are investing in the reputation of our organization and have every right to expect that we 
are managing UPF’s finances and other affairs according to the highest standards possible.   

In the near future, some of you may receive a letter from the auditing firm, Michael D. Sisk and 
Company, PC, asking you to verify your pledges.  This is one of the standard procedures of the 
annual independent audits that we instituted eight years ago as part of our commitment to 
follow best-practice accounting requirements at UPF. 

We probably don’t have to tell you that audits are a lot of work.  Yet the several weeks of 
intense preparation they require are only the culmination of the yearlong vigilance needed to 
ensure the good record-keeping and consistent application of sound financial controls that 
make successful audits possible.    

As in past years, last year’s audit concluded that:  “UPF’s financial statements were presented 
fairly in all material aspects, in conformity to accounting principles generally accepted in the 
United States.”   

Please find the Auditor’s cover letter and a few summary graphs from the 2011 Audit and let us 
know if you have any questions or comments.  We will report the results of the 2012 Audit in a 
few months, when it is finished.  

Once again, we know how much faith you place in us.  We do not take your trust for granted. In 
fact, we believe it is something we should never stop trying to earn.     

We are proud to be associated with all of you, and we will continue working at every aspect of 
UPF so that you may always feel the same about us. 

Thank you. 

Alex and Michael 



 


